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Dear Greenmount families, 

Training and practice is well underway for our faction     
carnival which is being held across three days this 
term with the main event on Friday 19 March.  It’s 
wonderful to see all the kids and helpers out early 
doing their best—thanks to parents who are helping 
out with the practice and trials. 

With athletics on our minds and feet, we are sorry to 
say that the Interschool Carnival has been postponed 
which was  scheduled for week 3 next term.  We are 
looking to hold the event later in the year.  

On Entry assessment of all Pre primary students is          
underway.  This is a one to one series of assessments 
which will provide essential information around      
literacy and numeracy development and guide    
planning for our young students. Parents and careers 
will receive information from assessments late this 
term. 

Class meetings have begun. Please check for      
scheduled date and time to meet with your child's 
teacher. 

Easter hat parade is on ! We will have our parade on 
the last day of term, 1st April at 2pm in the            
Undercover area. Different to last years memorable 
'drive through' parade. P&C will be holding their   
traditional Easter raffle. 

Lucy Webb (Principal) 

 

Connect 

Connect has been set up for teachers to              

communicate with parents if they choose to. You will 

receive a Connect notification via email if this is the 

case. Your classroom teacher may choose to       

communicate via email or letters home. If you have 

any issues with Connect, please contact the school. 
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.Merit Awards  
 

Rm 1  Ava Brooks; Isabella Shepherd 

Rm 2  Liam Shearer; Isabelle Lang- Fernihough 

Rm 3  Blake Zarb; Elora Gilmour  

Rm 5  Scott Hunt; Skye Amato  

Rm 6  Sophie Tyrer; Abel Holland– Zumel  

Rm 7  Malakye Paciente-Hill; Alyssa Milne   

Rm 8  Charlotte Reynolds; Chase Martin  

Rm 9  Isabel Sunil; Alyssa Grieves 

Rm 10  Anabel Sunil; Liam Spinks 

Rm 12  Alexander Cassey 

Rm 14  Riley Preuss, Ruby Shaw; Arron Spur 

Rm 15  Hudson Rogers; Maya Boeser;   

  Lilya Craig 

Room 16 Hudson Tomlinson; Ella Amato;  

  Grace Anning 

Room 17 Ivy Webb; Seth Eade; Indie Montgomery 

Ms Waitland & Ms France  Hudson Rogers  
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P&C News  

 We are looking for Volunteers 

for the Uniform Shop 

▪️You will be fully supported and 
trained while learning the ropes. 

▪️Opening hours Wednesday 
8.30am to 9.15am 

Thursday 2.30pm to 3.15pm 

▪️Grandparents or extended family members wel-
come. 

▪️Great experience to be able to add to a resume. 

▪️Meet new people within the school community. 

If you would like some more information or think 
this would be a great opportunity for you please 
email uniform-shop@gpspnc.org.au 

 

Sports Day - The P&C will 

be holding a Cake Stall on 

Friday 19th March 2021 at 

the Faction Sports Day. 

If you are able to assist we would greatly appreci-

ate donations of muffins, cakes, cookies, slices etc 

to sell on the day. Please remember NO NUTS.  

Please make a full ingredients list and label your 

container with your name and classroom. Please 

bring your items on the morning of Sports Day to 

the P&C table (Near the gates) 

We would love some volunteers to assist on the 

day please follow the link to sign up;  

https://forms.gle/or6A5YFEtmxnTEWG8 
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T-20 Big Bash Interschool 

Cricket Competition 

On Thursday 25th February our Interschool Cricket 

Teams arrived at Ron Jose Playing Fields to take on 

teams from Midvale, St Anthony’s and Swan View   

Primary Schools. Our teams were very excited and 

full of energy. Everyone was nervous for the first 

game. We soon settled in. Our girls batted very well 

scoring a couple of sixes and fours. They ended up 

winning their first game. Unfortunately, they were 

not able to duplicate their efforts for the rest of the 

round robin but had a superior run rate to see them 

play in the grand final. The boys team easily won all 

their round robin games and made it to the grand 

final against Midvale. All the preparation and prac-

tise hinged on this one game. The equation was 

simple; win this game and they would go to the dis-

trict finals at     Yokine in Term 4. The girls tried 

hard but went down to a sporty Swan View in their 

grand final game. Our girls team did us proud fin-

ishing second overall. A lot of fun was had bowling, 

fielding and batting. 

The boys were smooth and methodical in the grand 

final. Batting first, the boys smashed the ball out of 

the park only losing 2 wickets and scoring over 100 

runs. Midvale were shell shocked as our fast paced 

bowling line up kept the score low and securing 7 

wickets. Greenmount boys were the champions. 

Well done to our two captains Alyssa and Jasper for 

their leadership and for keeping the teams focussed 

and upbeat. Well done Greenmount for always be-

ing well mannered and well behaved throughout 

the competition. 

Thanks 

Mr H 

 

 

mailto:uniform-shop@gpspnc.org.au
https://forms.gle/or6A5YFEtmxnTEWG8
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P&C News  

 

Thank you to all who attended the P&C AGM on Tuesday 23rd February 2021. 

  

The following positions were filled on the night, the highlighted positions are still available 

 

 

 

If you would like any information in regards to what the vacant positions involve and how you might be 

able to help out in any of those positions or their committees, please send me through an email; presi-

dent@gpspnc.org.au 

 

The next P&C Meeting will be held on Tuesday 23rd March at 6.30pm in the 

Staff Room. 

 

I look forward to working with everyone this year. 

 

Sally Winter - P&C President 

PRESIDENT Sally Winter VICE-PRESIDENT Kate Donovan 

TREASURER Leanne Kleynhans SECRETARY Emma Rohrbach 

COMMUNITY ENGAGEMENT 
COORDINATOR 

Vacant FUNDRAISING COORDINATOR 

  

Vacant 

FACEBOOK &  

COMMUNICATIONS  

COORDINATOR 

Kate Donovan GUARDIANS of  

GREENMOUNT  

Vacant 

SAFETY HOUSE  

COORDINATOR 

Elaine Bellamy & Stacey 
Kelly 

SCHOLASTIC BOOK CLUB 

COORDINATOR 

Michelle Brookes 

UNIFORM COORDINATOR Denyse Kleynhans GRANTS OFFICER Vacant 

FLEXISCHOOLS OFFICER Leanne Kleynhans HONORARY AUDITOR Russell Mueller Pty 
Ltd 
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Calendar of Events  
TERM 1 

Today    School Photos 

Thur 4 March   Kindy B School Photos 

Fri March 12   Room 2 Assembly 

Tues 16 March    Faction Jumps  

Wed 17 March    Faction Distance & Throws 

Fri 19 March     Faction Carnival 

Mon 22 Mar - 1 Apr Swimming lessons  

Thurs 1st April   Last Day of Term 1 

TERM 2 

Tues 20 April   First Day of Term 2 

Thurs 22 April   Anzac Service  

Wed 28 Apr - Fri 30  Yr 6 Camp  

Tues 11 May - Fri 21  NAPLAN 

Wed 26 May   School Cross Country 

Fri 28 May    Room 12 Assembly 

Thurs 3 June   Basketball Kala Cup  

Mon 7 June   WA Day Public Holiday 

Wed 9 June   I’school Cross Country TBA 

Fri 11 June    Room 9 Assembly 

Fri 25 June    Room 16 Assembly 

Fri 2 July    Last day of Term 2 
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TERM 3 

Tues 20 July   First Day of Term 3 

Fri 13 Aug    Room 14 Assembly 

Fri 27 Aug    Room 6 Assembly 

Fri 10 Sep    Room 17 Assembly 

Fri 24 Sep    Room 7 Assembly  

Fri 24 Sep   Last day of Term 3 

TERM 4  

Tues  12 Oct  First Day of Term 4 

Fri 5 Nov     Room 3 Assembly   

Fri  19 Nov    Room 8 Assembly 

Fri 3 Dec     Room 1 Assembly 

Wed 8 Dec   Presentation & Graduation 

Mon 13 Dec   Yr 6 Dinner  

Thurs 16 Dec   Last Day of Term Students 

Fri 17 Dec    Last Day for Staff 
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Cricket Carnival 2021 
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The canteen is open on Wednesday, Thursday and 

Friday. 
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2021 AUSKICK STARTS APRIL 

20th. 
                             

Join us at Brown Park, Swan View for an afternoon of footy and fun. 

TUESDAY APRIL 20th 3.30PM- 5.00PM 

Free sausage sizzle after every training session! 

Register: - www.swanviewfc.com.au  

Questions: svfcauskick@gmail.com 

 

Junior Football Starting Term 2. 

(Date to be determined.) 

MASSAVE FEE REDUCTION FOR 2021. 

Each registered fee paying player receives a free club polo and $20 Har-

vey Norman Voucher. 

Years 3 – 6:  $145 per player  

Years 7 – 12: $170 per player 

http://www.swanviewfc.com.au
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 2021 registrations are now open!  

We are looking forward to an awesome season ahead, one of growth, development, and friendships. 

All building upon our solid foundation of 21 years providing football (soccer) to the local community.   

Training is Thursday afternoons Jack Mann Oval Middle Swan, games are played Saturdays at Ash-

field and Maida Vale.  We accept players at all levels from U6 through to Colts and adults.   

To register, please click on the link below https://registration.playfootball.com.au/common/pages/
reg/WelcomeRegPlus.aspx?entityid=30721&save=0 
We accept Kidsport vouchers, please use EFT/Pay later option when registering.  To apply for Kid-
sport follow the links here https://kidsport.dlgsc.wa.gov.au/ then forward the code to Treasurer 
treasurer.vucfc@gmail.com 

Uniform ordering is online here https://forms.gle/ghnffWKwmMTd9Rva9  

For more info, please check our FB page https://www.facebook.com/valleyunitedcfc , email  Registrar 
Tanya Passmore registrar.vucfc@gmail.com, or Treasurer Penny Bays treasurer.vucfc@gmail.com 
regarding payment  

 

 

Enjoy the benefits of gaining access to a variety of toys that are age 
appropriate as your child grows. We have large and small toys suitable 
for children from 0-8 across a number of categories including:  

◆ Baby / Fine Motor ◆ Dramatic ◆ Ride-in/on ◆ Construction ◆ Ed-

ucational ◆ Musical ◆ Puzzles ◆ and much more 

Come in on one of our opening sessions and see for yourself. 

Address:  Brown Park Community Centre,  

Salisbury Road, Swan View  

Open:  Saturday & Tuesday 9:30-11am  

(note: we are closed during the school holiday periods) 

If you are interested in finding out more about the Swan View Toy Library, we would love to 
hear from you. 

https://registration.playfootball.com.au/common/pages/reg/WelcomeRegPlus.aspx?entityid=30721&save=0
https://registration.playfootball.com.au/common/pages/reg/WelcomeRegPlus.aspx?entityid=30721&save=0
https://kidsport.dlgsc.wa.gov.au/
mailto:treasurer.vucfc@gmail.com
https://forms.gle/ghnffWKwmMTd9Rva9
https://www.facebook.com/valleyunitedcfc
mailto:registrar.vucfc@gmail.com
mailto:treasurer.vucfc@gmail.com

